Ref 303465

April 4, 2013

Mr Jonathon Klestadt
Coroner

Level 11, 222 Exhibition St
Melbourne, 3001

Dear Coroner,
| refer to the ‘Finding into Death Without Inquest’ report reference 2011 003616.

Specifically | refer to the coroner’s recommendation:

In recent days announcements have appeared in the media of an intention to construct a footbridge
across “Reedy Creek” to the east of and separate from the road bridge to avoid similar tragedies. T
recommend that this project be given the highest priority by those who are responsible for such
works. :

| am pleased to advise that Moyne Shire Council has recently utilised State Government
funding to construct a foot bridge on the Eastern side of “Reedy Creek” including

footpaths leading to the approaches of the bridge.

The bridge was officially opened by the Premier, Dr Dennis Napthine on Friday 15
March.

| trust this response is to the satisfaction to the coroner.
Please contact me on 5558 7804 for any further information you may require.

Yours Sincerely,

Trev Greenberger ‘
Director of Physical Services
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